
Dear North Buffalo United Presbyterian Church Congregation -  
  
We have received word from Pastor Gary Gibson that his routine, weekly coronavirus 
testing has yielded a positive result this morning.  Therefore, we are sending this notice 
to all who worshipped at North Buffalo U.P. on this past Sunday, November 15, that 
you may have been exposed to the COVID-19 virus. 
  
Please consult with your personal medical providers as needed, and please put into 
practice all limitations and precautions that have been described by public health 
authorities and government officials. 
  
Because it is the Washington Presbytery that commissioned Pastor Gary to serve with 
you at North Buffalo, it is my responsibility to make this notice.  Your concern and 
prayers are appreciated; Pastor Gary is experiencing typical head cold symptoms at this 
time. 
  
As of today, Pastor Gary and I are recommending to the North Buffalo U.P. Church 
Session that Sunday worship services be suspended for these next two successive 
Sundays, November 22 and 29. 
  
  
Yours in Christ, 
  
Rev. Craig A. Kephart 
Washington Presbytery  
 


